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Hi everyone 

I hope this newsletter find you rudely healthy and still staying safe, this situation 

feels never ending doesn’t it? But as long as we stay vigilant, we should win out in 

the end. This month I thought I would just give some basic information on 

eisteddfodau, of course there’s lots more on the Internet, so if you are interested, 

have a look on there for some fascinating facts. 

Welsh Eisteddfodau 

In the Welsh culture, an Eisteddfod is a festival of Welsh literature, music and 

performance. The tradition of such gatherings dates back to at least the 12th 

century, when such a festival was held at Deheubarth in Cardigan in 1176. The 

festival was a bardic festival of music and poetry, and was held by Rhys ap Gruffydd 

at his court in Cardigan Castle. 

Rhys was named Lord of Ystrad Tywi, and became ruler of the whole of South 

Wales in 1155, thereby uniting the whole of Deheubarth, which followed years of 

battles with King Henry ll of 

England. 

The gathering at Cardigan 

Castle in 1176 was recorded in 

the medieval chronicle Brut y 

Tywysogion (Chronicle of 

Princes), which is one of the 

most important primary sources 

of Welsh history. The manuscript 

was written between about 1382 

and 1410. One of the several 

copyists responsible for the manuscript has been identified as Hywel Fychan fab 

Hywel Goch of Buellt.  

The earliest large-scale eisteddfod that is historically known is the Carmarthen 

Eisteddfod in 1451 under Thomas ap Gruffydd of Llandeilo. 

One of the most dramatic events in the history of the Eisteddfod was the award of 

the 1917 chair to the poet Ellis Humphrey Evans, bardic name Hedd Wyn, for the 

poem Yr Arwr (The Hero). The winner was announced, and everyone waited for the 

winner to come forward and accept the traditional congratulations before the 

chairing ceremony, but no winner appeared. It was then announced that Hedd Wyn 

had been killed the previous month on the battlefield at Passchendaele in Belgium. 

These events were portrayed in the Academy Award nominated film Hedd Wyn. 

The National Eisteddfod is an annual event held during the first week in August. It is 

a celebration of the culture and language of Wales, and takes place in different 

areas each year attracting around 150,000 visitors with over 250 trade stands and 

stalls. 

Although the history of the Eisteddfod can be traced back to 1176, the modern 

eisteddfod dates back to 1861, the only years it has not taken place since then is 

1914 due to the outbreak of WW1 and this year because of Covid-19. 

Many local eisteddfodau are held each year in towns and villages in Wales. 

Llanwrtyd had at one time weekly eisteddfodau during the spa years when visitors 

flocked to town to take the waters. Llanwrtyd went from being a tiny hamlet on the 

River Irfon, to building guest houses and places of worship of different 

denominations to cater for all the holiday makers. It was essential to provide 

pastimes for the holiday makers, golf, tennis, boating on Abernant Lake etc. during 

the day, and eisteddfodau were very popular pastimes for the evenings for visitors 

to take part in or just to watch and listen. 

The Llanwrtyd Eisteddfod usually takes place in September, but this year is 

postponed until 2021. This year is its 70th anniversary, and the committee is looking 

to produce a book commemorating the last 70 years, with lots of photographs and 

information about how it has changed and developed over the years. This will be a 

wonderful souvenir of this most local eisteddfod, so nearer the time there will be 

information in this newsletter about how to obtain a copy, so watch this space. 

(Information above from Wikipedia and National Eisteddfod website, plus my own 

knowledge) 

Part of the Welsh version of Brut y Tywysogion 

found in the Red Book of Hergest 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Llandeilo
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bardic_name
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hedd_Wyn
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_Passchendaele
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Academy_Awards
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hedd_Wyn_(film)


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Llanwrtyd Eisteddfod 2003 

Back row – Bryan Watkins, Susan Price, Glyn Davies, Hywel Davies 

Front row – Victoria Dunn, Esther Hodges, Mrs Bet Richards, Elodie Lake 

Photograph courtesy of Marina Gallery, Llandrindod Wells 

 
Did you know that: 

¶ George Washington and Thomas Jefferson both grew hemp. Ben Franklin 
owned a mill that made hemp paper. The US Declaration of Independence was 
written on hemp paper. 

¶ There are more TV sets in the US than there are people in the UK. 

¶ Before the year 1000, the word “she” did not exist in the English language. The 
singular female reference was the word “heo”, which also was the plural of all 
genders. The word “she” appeared only in the 12th century, about 400 years 
after English began to take form. “She” probably derived from the Old English 
feminine “seo”, the Viking word for feminine reference. 

¶ From the Middle Ages until the 18th century the local barber’s duties included 

dentistry, bloodletting, minor operations and bone-setting. The barber’s striped 

red pole originates from when patients would grip the pole during an operation. 

June Parkinson’s Funeral 

The funeral of our dear friend and fellow LWCT Company Director June Parkinson 

took place on Wednesday August 5th, 12noon at Hereford Crematorium. The funeral 

was restricted to invitations for family and close friends only to comply with Covid-19 

regulations. Around 20 people were present, and the service was very personal and 

emotional but beautifully conducted. Attendees were invited to take refreshments in 

the Chapel Tea Rooms. 

Local residents stood outside the Neuadd 

Arms Hotel, Llanwrtyd to watch the hearse 

pass by and pay their respects, there were 

also people on the road side in Builth, from 

LWCT and from the Dog Classes with their 

furry friends, which June was involved with 

before her untimely death. 

June will be very sadly missed; she was 

involved with so many people and projects 

in Llanwrtyd Wells. She was a staunch 

supporter of the Llanwrtyd Eisteddfod, and 

was part of the Abergwesyn Hall 

Committee.  

She was once more a Town Councillor, having previously been a Town Councillor 

for several years, where she was Town Mayor on two occasions. During this time 

she was instrumental in Llanwrtyd Wells winning the Calor Village of the Year - 

Wales Award 2009, prize money of which was £10,000, and was introduced to HRH 

Prince Charles and the Duchess of Cornwall when they visited Llanwrtyd in 2010. 

She was also involved in funding applications for the renovations of the Diamond 

Jubilee Pavilion on Dolwen Field during 2012/13.  

She had from its inception, been a Trustee with the Llanwrtyd & District Heritage & 

Arts Centre, where she was Project Manager and oversaw the initial renovations of 

the Congregational Chapel to become the centre it is today. 

https://www.funny-jokes.com/months/jokes_did_know_may.htm


June’s family would like to thank everyone who came to the funeral, or stood beside 

the road to pay their respects. Thank you also for the cards and kind wishes of 

comfort at this very sad time. 

For anyone who would like to make a donation to June’s favourite charity, which is 

the Donkey Sanctuary, they can do so at the link in blue (if receiving this newsletter 

electronically). If you prefer you can donate by cheque straight to the charity, or 

leave in an envelope FAO Mrs Vicky Mellor and leave at Dol y Coed.  

Llanwrtyd and District Heritage and Arts Centre 
 
Many thanks to all those who sold or bought tickets or who supported the annual 

raffle in any way in aid of the above. The draw did not take place on May 9th as 

scheduled but the winning tickets were drawn recently at the Heritage Centre with 

Tony Thorpe (Chairman) and Susan Price (Trustee) present.  Susan told me that 

unfortunately there won’t be a raffle this year, but they hope to resume it in the 

coming year. 

Here is the list of the lucky winners:- 
1. £50 voucher kindly given by Evans and Hughes Optometrists, Llandovery, 

won by Mike Ellis, Beulah 
2. £30 kindly given by Neil Davies (Charl), Building Contractor, won by Mike 

Ellis, Beulah 
3. Clock kindly given by former Wye Jewellers, Builth Wells, won by Steve 

Taplin, Chipping Norton, Oxon 
4. £20 voucher kindly given by Trydan Arthur Electrics Limited, Llandovery, 

won by Roger Davies, Cwmhenog, Llanwrtyd 
 

Apache Traditional Prayer 

 

May the sun bring you new energy by day. 

May the moon softly restore you by night. 

May the rain wash away your worries. 

May the breeze blow new strength into your being. 

May you walk gently through the world  and know its  

 

The Rose Beyond the Wall  

 

Near a shady wall a Rose once grew, 

Budded and blossomed in God’s fair light 

Watered and fed by the morning dew 

Shedding its sweetness day and night. 

 

As it grew and blossomed fair and tall 

Slowly rising to loftier height 

It came to a crevice in the wall 

Through which there shone a beam of light. 

 

Onward it crept with added strength 

With never a thought of fear or pride 

It followed the light through the crevice’s length 

And unfolded itself on the other side. 

 

The light, the dew, the broadening view, 

Were found the same as they were before 

And it lost itself in beauties new, 

Breathing its fragrance more and more. 

 

Shall fear of death cause us to grieve 

And make our courage faint and fall! 

Nay, let us faith and hope receive, 

The Rose still grows beyond the wall. 

 

Scattering fragrance far and wide, 

Just as it did in days of yore 

Just as it did on the other side, 

Just as it will forever more. 

 

By A L Fink beauty all the days of your life. 

 

 days of your life. 

 

https://www.thedonkeysanctuary.org.uk/support-us/donate


Our Bill, by Bernard Wrigley 

Our Bill had a concrete mixer, he was coming home last night 

When he come down t’street and he saw his house with a sports car parked outside 

 

He thought “Here’s me going out to work and my wife’s at home on t’job” 

So he swore he’d get her lover boy and smack him up his gob 

 

Then he thought “Now look here Billy lad use what’s under your crop” 

So he ups with his concrete mixer - Fills the car right up to t’top 

 

Then he gets back in his cab and sits as quiet as a mouse 

And he sees the bloke coming to his car, but he come from next door’s house 

 

Well, Bill starts up his engine he’d never felt such a prat 

He was down that road and a mile away in twenty seconds flat 

But if Bill had stayed a bit longer, he’d have seen his wife, so sweet 

Giving a kiss to her lover boy as he pedalled down the street 

 

So now his missus gets her oats, and Bill, he feels a berk 

For thinking his wife was having it off while he was out at work. 

 

This was the first poem that Bernard wrote and then put to music in 

1970. He developed a love of traditional and folk music back in the 60õs, 

and since then he has released over sixteen albums of traditional and 

original songs, stories and monologues. His main instruments are 

the guitar and concertina. 

He has appeared in many TV programs including Coronation Street, 

Emmerdale Farm, Last of the Summer Wine, the wonderful Dinner 

Ladies and as a union official in the film Brassed Off. 

Changes 

 

When all around is sleeping, and silence fills the air 

I watch you gently breathing, my son for whom I care. 

My world is there in front of me, my heart in the shape of you 

No matter what the world can throw at me, with you beside me we pull through. 

 

No one can tell us how our lives will be, and how sometimes we fall apart 

But there is not a person here on earth that can separate our hearts. 

I do not always get things right, in fact, quite often I’m wrong, 

And sometimes I lose my way because I’ve spent my life being strong. 

 

But there are times when I’m not strong; every part of me just aches, 

And I wonder what I have left for anyone to take. 

I have realized just lately that my biggest flaw to date 

In the inability to say ‘No’, leaving too much on my plate. 

 

But how do I stop caring? Or refuse help when I’m asked? 

I wish I could reboot my heart, lose the feeling, do the task. 

But then I lose the part of me that is what makes me unique. 

My strongest abilities, that also leaves me weak. 

 

So I must find a balance now between what I need and what I give 

To ensure the strength I have left ensures I have room to forgive. 

Without kindness taken for myself and ability to self-care, 

The tank soon runs to empty and I no longer get anywhere. 

 

My strength as a mother as I look in my son’s eyes 

Promotes guidance to the future that now I am starting to realise. 

 

By kind permission of the author, Donna Thomas of Homeless Hope 

 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Monologues
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Guitar


 
 
 

THE BRACKEN TRUST CANCER SUPPORT CENTRE IS A REGISTERED 
CHARITY BASED IN LLANDRINDOD WELLS. 

 
It supports anyone affected by cancer (including those 
who have experienced bereavement in the Mid Wales 
and border areas. It provides information, advice, 
complementary therapies, counselling and a range of 
activities which encourage people to manage their 

condition and maintain an excellent quality of life.  
During the Covid-19 lockdown, staff have been unable to provide face to face 
contact; however, the nursing and counselling staff have continued to provide 
telephone and/or face to face support via electronic communication methods 
(depending on the patient’s preference). This level of support will continue for the 
foreseeable future. 
 
We are slowly opening The Trust and are currently offering face to face support to 
specific groups of patients (by appointment only). We are also accepting new and 
self-referrals and are following strict processes to maximise the safety of staff and 
visitors. 
 
We plan to extend face to face support to all patients over the next few weeks, as 
restrictions from Welsh Government lift, and hopefully extend those opportunities to 
our hubs in Llanwrtyd Wells, Llanidloes and Knighton. 
 
Our drop in facilities are currently not available so if you have any queries or 
would like further information: 
 
Please telephone: 01597 823646 (between 9am-5pm Mon to Fri); 
 
Email: nurse@brackentrust.org.uk;  
 
or visit our website: www.brackentrust.org.uk 
 

 

David Brown 

 

We have now said farewell to our previous Company Director David Brown. Dave 

had been involved with Llanwrtyd Community Transport, initially as Project Manager 

employed by PAVO, since 2002. It was his innovative ideas to start up Events 

Recycling, and the creation of glass culet and garden ornaments made from 

concrete or resin and glass culet to bring in much needed revenue to subsidise our 

transport services to the local community. 

 

Dave resigned as a Company Director on April 26th this year and plays no part in 

our organisation now we have moved from the Tunnel Site at Cilmery to the Lion 

Garage in Builth Wells. We thank Dave for the work he has done with us over the 

years, and wish him well for the future. 

 

Update on LWCT 

We have now got the new electrics and vehicle lift installed and Alan (our star 
mechanic) can use the garage space for maintenance and repairs to our vehicles, 
which are not only mini buses but the company car as well. Alan has been on 
furlough, but is back beavering away getting done what needs to be done to keep 
our drivers and passengers safe. 

We still aren’t sure when the LWCT Heart of Wales Coffee Clubs will resume. The 
premises need a full risk assessment before they can be used in line with Covid-19 
regulations, and anyhow, will depend on our lovely volunteers agreeing to return. 
Both of them have been shielding, and I know Ella isn’t happy about coming back 
until next year, so I shall let you have news as and when I have any  

We are doing little with our recycling arm at present and don’t know when that will 
resume. We do however know that the Winter Fair at the Royal Welsh Showground 
is cancelled, so we are sorely lacking in income from there. 

I should say at this point that although we have previously advertised for sale some 
lovely Royal Doulton collectables, and some garden and household items made out 
of concrete or resin mixed with glass culet, we are no longer selling things like that. 

mailto:nurse@brackentrust.org.uk


The same with the glass culet for using on top of plant pots or for landscaping. We 
are looking to streamline our services focusing on providing a service second to 
none for our local community. 

Although our shoppa buses are still unable to operate, we are still able to provide a 
service using our wonderful volunteer drivers, and can collect and deliver 
prescriptions, shopping and pre-ordered take away food, which can currently be 
done FREE OF CHARGE. 

We are also still taking people to medical appointments, either locally or further 
afield like Hereford, Cardiff and other places (don’t forget that we do have a 
wheelchair friendly vehicle for if you’re unable to get into a car), and the good news 
is that although there is usually a charge for this service we can provide the service 
FREE OF CHARGE.  

We are applying for funding to provide a shoppa van, where we can shop for several 
people at once; this would mean it would be cheaper (when we have to go back to 
charging) than it has previously been. The idea will be that you phone or email your 
order to us, we get the lists together and send them to Tesco or the Co-op, they pick 
the goods and we sort and deliver them to you. 

We have also applied for a grant to purchase a Fogging Machine, which is a 
machine you put in the vehicles and it emits a sanitizer which kills 99.9% of all 
viruses, bacteria etc. within about 15 minutes thereby making our vehicles safer, 
and we hope to be able to use it at the station building before we open and between 
each session. 

We are here to support every one of you if you think there is absolutely anyway we 
can help during this difficult time, this includes all age groups, businesses and the 
self-employed. Sincere thanks to all our lovely volunteers and supporters, we can 
and will get through this together. 

If you would like to use the services of our volunteer drivers, or think we can 
help in any way, please contact Laura Burns on 01982 552727 or at 
Laura@llanwrtydcommunitytransport.org.uk. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

More photos of our new ‘home’ at the Lion Garage. 
We’re getting there !! 
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Veterans Information and Advice (I&A) 

I&A is a new, free service delivering financial, practical and wellbeing support for 
Powys military veterans, their relatives and associates of the Armed Forces aged 65 
and over. 

Age Cymru Powys is your local, independent older people’s charity providing 
information, advice and support for older people in Powys for many years. 

We provide a free, confidential and impartial service to help veterans, their relatives 
and military associates make the most of later life. The service embraces our values 
to help build a society where older people are respected, valued and able to live the 
life they choose.  

Please see the attached leaflet for more information about the help that Veteran I&A 
offers, including Information & Advice Dedicated Support Service, Military Pensions 
& Grants Eligibility Check, Later Life Goal Planning, Veteran-to-Veteran Support, 
Income Maximisation, Social Connection Service and Wellbeing Services.  

Please share this information with anyone you think might be eligible, thank you. 

Volunteer Drivers Needed 

We are in need of more volunteer drivers who are willing to use their own vehicles to 
collect and deliver prescriptions, take away food and shopping for the more infirm or 
vulnerable in our communities. 

You would need a reliable vehicle, clean driving licence and adequate car 
insurance. We would pay you for your fuel and supply PEP for you and your 
passengers should you be taking someone for a medical appointment. 

It would suit someone who enjoys driving, likes meeting people and having a chat. 
Perhaps someone who has recently retired and is at a bit of a loose end or 
someone coming to terms with a bereavement who needs to get out into company. 
If you are at all interested in finding out more, please make contact with Laura 
on 01982 552727 or at Laura@llanwrtydcommunitytransport.org.uk. 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Alan Burns   

Ace Motor Mechanic 

Brian Pritchard  

Shoppa bus Driver 

Lynne Jennings 

Relief School Transport Driver 

Dave Barlow 

School Transport Driver 

mailto:Laura@llanwrtydcommunitytransport.org.uk


     Pat Dryden Directors:

      Stephen Hawkes 

 

    Laura Burns General Manager:

    Stephen Hawkes Compliance Officer:

 

Contact Details: 

Llanwrtyd Community Transport and Events Recycling 

The Lion Garage, Castle Street, 

Builth Wells, LD2 3BN 

 

( : 01982 552727 

* ; laura@Llanwrtydcommunitytransport.org.uk  

:: www.llanwrtydcommunitytransport.org.uk  

 

Llanwrtyd Community Centre 

The Old Station Buildings 

Station Road 

Llanwrtyd Wells 

LD5 4RP 

( : 01591 610789 

* : llanwrtydcommunitycentre@gmail.com       

  

VAT Registration No: 132160853 

Company Registration No: 7924691 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Registered Office: C/o Andrew Jones & Co, The Old Surgery, Spa Road, Llandrindod Wells, LD1 5EY. 
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